
Instructors/Coaches 

 

Instructors/Coaches are considered “inside of the bubble” and are required to be tested for COVID-19 at 

PGA TOUR, Korn Ferry Tour and PGA TOUR Champions events.  In addition, anyone entering the grounds 

at a PGA TOUR, PGA TOUR Champions or Korn Ferry Tour event must go through a screening process 

that includes thermal scanning and a short questionnaire. 

 

With a very limited number of people allowed on-site, it is important that you notify the PGA TOUR of 

your attendance. With that said, it is MANDATORY for you to register using the Player Support website: 

https://playersupport.pgatourhq.com/ for PGA TOUR events.  Click ‘Pre-Registration’ at the top of the 

page and scroll to register.  Please be aware players are also required to inform us of their support 

teams’ attendance at events. In addition to registering for the tournament on the player support site, 

you will also find the tournament matrix which will provide details on parking, access, security gates, 

and dining. 

 

All Coaches and Instructors will also need to register for testing through a Smartsheet link emailed a 

week prior to each event.  Following a negative test result, Coaches and Instructors will receive an 

instructor card at the confirmation table to gain access.   

 

At registration, each player will be provided with a range access credential to be used by a member of 

his support team (instructor/coach/trainer/manufacturer etc.). This card must be shown in conjunction 

to your PGA TOUR credential and the Instructor card.   

 

Access Areas: GOLF INSTRUCTORS/COACHES 

• Allowed on the range and practice areas but must adhere to social distancing guidelines and 

always stay 6 feet away from the player 

• Required to wear a mask while on-site indoors and outdoors, unless actively eating or drinking.  

• Must have practice area practice card – given from player and different from testing 

confirmation card 

• Should never have any direct contact with the player or touch the player with any instrument or 

device. 

• Allowed to walk inside the ropes on the practice rounds in a socially distant manner 

• Allowed to walk outside the ropes on competition days ONLY if in a working capacity 

• Restricted from Player Dining & Locker Room 

 

Support personnel should plan to observe the player at a minimum of six feet away and are not allowed 

to touch the player, his clubs, or his bag. A rope line will be added to the range - approximately 8-10 ft 

behind the hitting bays - as an added safety measure.  Please stand behind this rope line at all times 

when working with your player. A face covering is required. 

 

The safety and well-being of everyone on-site continues to be our #1 priority.  We appreciate your 

continued support of these measures and look forward to the return of the PGA TOUR.  If you have any 

questions, please let us know. 


